de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment-Group 2#5

From: Janice Ross <jandjross@cox.net>
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 6:52 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Janice Ross

From: Monica Steiner <monicafax@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 3:37 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Monica Steiner

From: Kathy Beckelhymer <kbeckelhymer@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:27 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Kathy Beckelhymer

Date: January 11, 2022

1

Pam Bury <pamelabury@cox.net> From: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:28 PM Sent:

sbcob To:

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Pam Bury

From: Pamela L. Flynt Tambo <pambotambo@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:45 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Pamela L. Flynt Tambo

From:

John kleinwachter <kleinwachteri@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, January 11, 2022 6:09 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, John kleinwachter

From: Robert Grant Pearson <robgrantpearson@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 11, 2022 3:06 AM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Robert Grant Pearson

From: Roger Hart <rogerwhart@hotmail.com>
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 10:17 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Roger Hart

From:

Christine Milne <csm4gwp@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 9:24 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Christine Milne

From:

Rev. Jeannette B. Love < jenblove9@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 9:09 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Rev. Jeannette B. Love

From:

Gail Osherenko < gail.osherenko@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 9:04 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Gail Osherenko

From:

Diane Niblack Fox <dnfox70@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 8:43 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Diane Niblack Fox

From: Mary E Howe-Grant <mhowegrant@att.net>

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 8:39 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Mary E Howe-Grant

From:

Judith McDermott <jmcde@cox.net>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 7:00 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Judith McDermott

From:

Mary Watkins <watkinsmarym@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 6:51 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Mary Watkins

From: JOann Bell <joannmbell@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 6:37 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, JOann Bell

From:

Pat Hardy <avppat@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 6:37 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Pat Hardy

From:

Hod Gray
bosshod@mac.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 6:05 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Hod Gray

From: Maura Mahon <imbansheed@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 5:48 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Maura Mahon

From: Hilary Peattie <hilarypeattie@sbceo.org>
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:38 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Hilary Peattie

_ _

From: Christine Dawkins <dawkinschristine@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:50 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Christine Dawkins

From:

Daisy Beamon < Msb2827@aol.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 5:01 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Daisy Beamon

From:

Kate Connell < connell.kateclare@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 4:53 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Kate Connell

From: Kathleen Strittmatter <maderasb@msn.com>

Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 4:52 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Kathleen Strittmatter

From:

Harold Hal Hill <haroldhill770@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, January 10, 2022 4:46 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Board of Supervisors should immediately address new Jail COVID Outbreaks

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Chair Nelson and Supervisors:

The CLUE Criminal Justice Workgroup has reviewed Aaron Fisher's letter to the Santa Barbara County's legal counsel. We support the following actions:

Avoid Catastrophic Staffing Crisis and COVID Transmission. Nearly one quarter of the 725 current jail residents have tested positive during the outbreak that began in late December. As of January 5th, there were 94 active resident cases and 32 active staff cases. Now custodial and health care staff report 45% health and mental health care vacancies and at times have been unable to provide COVID vaccines to anyone in custody, despite a backlog of requests from jail residents.

- 1. Reduce Jail Numbers Safely. The recent Jail population's rise from 580 to 725 results from tripling the number of those accused of misdemeanors. Unsentenced low level accused jail residents, and those near the end of serving lengthy sentences, should be screened for release. Sheriff Brown should be encouraged to follow the practice of other counties and use his discretion for early release; thus far he has failed to act.
- 2. House mental health patients and those with substance abuse issues in appropriate alternatives. A recent Santa Barbara Grand Jury Report found under use of current community mental health crisis beds.
- 3. Immediately enable County Probation to coordinate risk assessments to recommend discharge. Provide authority and funding now for County Probation to manage risk assessments and decisions related to discharge. Appoint Probation to implement assessments and release of jail residents deemed not to be a risk to public safety. Accelerate funding for a multi-disciplinary risk assessment team.
- 4. Encourage a Safe North County Branch Jail Opening. Lawyers for the jail residents recommend collaboration with their Jail Remedial Plan experts to provide safe staffing ratios and required safe transport practices for the north county move. Please endorse this recommendation to the Sheriff.

Sincerely, Harold Hal Hill
